




CITY OF SALFORD

Part 1 (Open to

the public)


ITEM NO.

____________________________________________________________________________________

REPORT OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE AND RETURNING OFFICER
_____________________________________________________________________________

To the Cabinet Meeting

5th February, 2003

_____________________________________________________________________________

TITLE:  


ALL POSTAL BALLOT PILOT SCHEME

_____________________________________________________________________________

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

That Cabinet confirm previous approval of provision of necessary funding for an all postal ballot pilot scheme and the scheme be allowed to proceed

_____________________________________________________________________________

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  At the Electoral Matters Members Working Party meeting held 16th October, 2002 Members instructed an approach be made to Cabinet to seek additional funding to conduct an all postal ballot pilot scheme at the District Council Elections to be held 1 May, 2003. Approval was given at Cabinet meeting held 30 October, 2002.

_____________________________________________________________________________

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  Report of the Chief Executive and Electoral Registration Officer to, and minutes of, the Electoral Matters Members Working Party 16 October, 2002. Report of the Chief Executive and Returning Officer to, and minutes of, Cabinet 30 October, 2002.

Application to conduct all postal ballot pilot scheme to Office of the Deputy Prime Minister dated 29 November 2002
         

Letter dated 18 December, 2002 from Office of the Deputy Prime Minister confirming acceptance of application.

____________________________ _______________________________________________

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

_____________________________________________________________________________

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  To de determined by Cabinet

_____________________________________________________________________________

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  

_____________________________________________________________________________

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  Identification of costs, in excess of existing budgeted needs, require funding approval

_____________________________________________________________________________

CONTACT OFFICER:  Peter Daniels
0161-793-3076

_____________________________________________________________________________

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:  ALL

_____________________________________________________________________________

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

_____________________________________________________________________________

1.      
DETAILS :


In line with recommendations from the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister, the Electoral 

Matters Members Working Party, at the meeting held 16 October, 2002, agreed application be made to ODPM to conduct an all postal ballot pilot scheme to be held at the next District Council Elections on 1 May, 2003, provided funding was made available.

Funding is required to meet costs over those budgeted for a normal district election;







   £
Equipment purchase



3,500

Printing and enveloping ballot papers
          32,000

Postages



          52,000

Staffing costs



          15,000

Equipment hire



2,000

Publicity campaign


          50,000





        154,500

Identifiable savings in 2002/3 budget           51,000




Nett increase



        103,500


Consequently, a report was submitted to the Cabinet meeting held 30 October, 2002, referring to the recommendation of the Electoral Matters Members Working Party that funding be provided if the application was successful. Approval was given by Cabinet.

ODPM confirmed on 18 December, 2002 that the Council’s application had been successful and immediate arrangements were being made to allow the scheme to proceed.

